THESE MINUTES ARE BEING POSTED UNAPPROVED 
AT THE NEXT MEETING THESE MINUTES WILL BE APPROVED 
THE APPROVAL PROCESS MAY CHANGE SOME SENTENCE STRUCTURE OR WORDS BUT SHOULD NOT SIGNIFICANTLY CHANGE THE CONTENT.
These minutes will then be replaced with the approved minutes.

Minutes of the Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the International Association of EMTs & Paramedics of Local 167

January 25, 2024
Mounds View Conference Room and Zoom

Present: Brett Hopper, Amanda Layne, Albert Reiff, Niki Fortune, Aaron Florin, Roman Hagen and Adam Harvey.

Absent: Dean Eull, Angie Griep, Angie Donwen, and Ron Gray.

Meeting started at 1605.

Minutes:
Minutes from the October 2023 meeting approved as submitted.

Treasury Report:  
Report given by Brett Hopper.  The balance of the checking account as of 11/30/2023 is $63,636.56, balance of money market is $20,588.59 and balance of CDs is $5,721.16.  Net revenue for November was $1,184.98.  Everything has been filed for the year.  Everything is current and up to date.  Used a new software for the 990.  We have not done a budget for this year yet and are working on it.  There are some changes that should be made to the financial procedures that need to be updated. We did receive a notice of overdue taxes in the amount of $85.48 from the IRS.  We will pay this instead of sitting on the phone for 20 hours.

Motion to approve treasury report as given.  Second.  No further discussion.  Motion passes.

Announcements:  
ULP/Demand to Bargain/LOU
None at this time due to contract negotiations.

Contract Negotiations
We met 1/24 and 1/25 and have whittled down a majority.  Finally got to economic packages.  Have requested mediation and we have agreed.  Other unions have settled for much more than what we were offered.  This may go until Feb or March.  We will put out information about what we have agreed too and what we will be discussing in medication. 

Committee Reports:  
By Law Committee
By Laws have been updated and will be on the website soon.

Grievance Committee
Report given by Albert.  We just settled an arbitration and working on another.  We will then have three open arbitrations.  We will have another going to arbitration.  We may also be dropping two due to not having a case according to our lawyer.  There are currently 10 active issues that we are working on.  There is a meeting on Friday about the dispatch center issue.

LMC Report
LMC was canceled today due to Negotiations.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 29, 2024.

Old Business:
Website Administrator
We have transferred access to Shelby Vadnais as the new website administrator.  The website has been updated and made more user friendly.

New Business:
PIO – Social Media Coordinator
We approved the position and never got a bite on it.  There was an EMT that volunteered to take on this position and be administrator for the position - Tierza Baxter. Hopper will review the job description with her and give her access.  She will only be handling internal communications. 

Next Meeting:

February 28, 2024 following 4th Quarter General Membership meeting via Zoom.

Motion to adjourn.  Second.  Meeting adjourned at 1746.
